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Hello from the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Buffalo District: 
 
The data from the investigation of Niagara Falls Storage Site Vicinity Property H Prime 
for materials that pertain to the Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program 
(FUSRAP) are now available on the project website in the Reports section 
https://www.lrb.usace.army.mil/Missions/HTRW/FUSRAP/Niagara-Falls-Storage-Site/.  
 
The investigation included a radiological scan of the property, and groundwater and soil 
sampling for FUSRAP constituents (radium-226, radium-228, uranium-234, uranium-
235, uranium-238, thorium-228, thorium-230, and thorium-232). For proper waste 
profiling the soil and water samples collected as part of the investigation were analyzed 
for Knolls Atomic Power Laboratory (KAPL) radionuclides (cesium-137, strontium-90, 
and isotopic plutonium).  
 
The analysis of these data will be published in a remedial investigation report, which is 
currently scheduled for release in 2022.  The remedial investigation report will use these 
data to evaluate the nature and extent of FUSRAP-related material on the vicinity 
property, and any associated risk to human health and the environment.  If it is 
necessary, the investigation, evaluation, and remediation of KAPL wastes is the 
responsibility of the U.S. Department of Energy Office of Environmental Management. 
 
If you are aware of someone that might be interested in receiving updates regarding the 
progress being made at Niagara Falls Storage Site and its vicinity properties, please 
ask them to email fusrap@usace.army.mil to let us know.  
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